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A ඔඍගගඍක ඎක඗ඕ ඡ඗ඝක Mඉඡ඗ක 
Dear Fellow Citizens, 
 

I am pleased to announce that the Town of Hickory Creek has once again received an 
excellent audit by Carl Deaton of Hankins, Eastup, Deaton, Tonn and Seay Accounting 
Firm.  The town’s financial statements of governmental activities and all accounting 
activities are audited annually to ensure compliance with standards contained in the 
Governmental Auditing Standards issued by the Comptroller General of the United States.  
The following statements can be found in the 2020 Town of Hickory Creek Financial 
Statements and Accountant’s Opinion: 
 

Financial Highlights 

 

 The assets and deferred outflows of resources of the Town of Hickory Creek exceeded its liabilities and deferred 
inflows at September 30, 2020 by $15,003,161. Of this amount, $3,144,750 may be used to meet the government's 
ongoing obligations to citizens and creditors. 

 

 The Town's total net position increased by $517,485 during the fiscal year from the results of current year operations. 
 

 As of September 30, 2020, the Town of Hickory Creek's governmental funds reported combined ending fund 
balances of $4,844,240, a decrease of $125,829 in comparison with the beginning of the period. Approximately 70 
percent of this total amount, $3,398,946, is available for spending at the government's discretion (unassigned fund 
balance). 

 

 At the end of the current period, unassigned fund balance for the general fund of $3,398,946 was 68.25 percent of 
total general fund expenditures 

 

The fund balance of the Town’s general fund decreased by $86,420 during the current year compared to a $105,769 
increase in the prior year. Key factors are as follows: 

 

 Revenues increased $811,981 or 19.89% from the previous year, primarily due to increases in building permits and 
sales tax revenues. 

 

 Expenditures increased $952,602 or 2.65% from the previous year, primarily due to increased street maintenance 
and capital outlay expenditures 

 

Hickory Creek’s annual budget and full audit report can be found on our town website, www.hickorycreek-tx.gov > 
Departments & Services > Administration and Finance > Audits (or Budgets). 
 

For the past year, I have participated in weekly Zoom calls concerning the Covid-19 pandemic with County officials. 
Excellent teamwork and relationship building through these calls has been one of the silver linings that has come from the 
pandemic.  These established relationships proved to be vital during our recent winter storm.  All of our elected officials, 
including our Legislative delegation, came together to make sure our communities and our needs were heard by our utility 
companies. We are also working together to debrief and to plan for future emergencies.  I have heard from officials in 
other counties that they do not have the relationships we have in Denton County.  I am proud to live and serve in Denton 
County, and I am grateful for our County Commissioner, Bobbie Mitchell, our County Judge Andy Eads, and all of our 
Commissioners, for their excellent leadership during these troubled times.   
 

The past year has been especially hard on so many, whether due to COVID-19 or the winter storm.  I am especially proud 
of the way our community has come together, and I am grateful to live in a community that cares. COVID numbers have 
already dropped significantly in Denton County, and all of the trends are positive.  I know that even better days are ahead!  
We are #HickoryCreekStrong #DentonCountyStrong 
 

Best regards, 
 

Lynn Clark 
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Aකඊ඗ක Dඉඡ F඗ඝඖඌඉගඑ඗ඖ ඖඉඕඍඛ  
Hඑඋඓ඗කඡ Cකඍඍඓ Tකඍඍ Cඑගඡ USA®  

ඎ඗ක 13ගඐ ඡඍඉක 

On February 22, 2021, Hickory Creek Texas was named a 13th year Tree City 
USA® by the Arbor Day Foundation in honor of its commitment to effective urban 
forest management. 
The Tree City USA program is sponsored by the Arbor Day Foundation in 
partnership with the U.S. Forest Service and the National Association of State 
Foresters. 
Hickory Creek achieved Tree City USA recognition by meeting the program’s four 
requirements: a tree board or department, a tree-care ordinance, an annual 
community forestry budget of at least $2 per capita and an Arbor Day observance 
and proclamation. 
“Everyone benefits when elected officials, volunteers and committed citizens in 
communities like Hickory Creek make smart investment sin urban forests, “ said 
Matt Harris, chief executive of the Arbor Day Foundation. “Trees bring shade to 
our homes and beauty to our neighborhood, increase property values, reduce 
home cooling costs, remove air pollutants and provide wildlife habitat, among 
many other benefits. 
About the Arbor Day Foundation: The Arbor Day Foundation is a million-member 
nonprofit conservation and education organization with the mission to inspire 
people to plant, nurture, and celebrate trees. More information on the program is 
available at arborday.org/TreeCityUSA. 
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Gift cards are a popular and convenient way to give someone a gift. 
They’re also a popular way for scammers to steal money from you. That’s 
because gift cards are like cash: if you buy a gift card and someone uses 
it, you probably cannot get your money back. 
Sometimes the scammers will use special computer software to 
“spoof” (send false information to change the caller ID on your end), 
making it easier to believe the scammers are calling from a place you trust, 
such as a bank, your police department, or other government entities. 

GIFT CARDS ARE FOR GIFTS, NOT PAYMENTS.  
According to the Federal Trade Commission (FTC), Many different kinds of 
imposters ask you to pay with gift cards. Someone might call you and claim 
to be from the IRS, collecting back taxes or fines. The caller might say he’s 
from tech support, asking for money to fix your computer. The caller might 
even say she’s a family member with an emergency and needs money 
right now. 

ANYONE WHO DEMANDS PAYMENT BY GIFT CARD IS ALWAYS A 
SCAMMER. 

By being informed and making sure your loved ones are in the 
loop, you play an important part in staying safe from scams. 

 
If you have any questions, comments, or concerns, please do not 
hesitate to contact your Hickory Creek Police Department. We are 

here to serve you! 
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Hickory Creek’s Sgt. Causseaux and K9 partner, Chico, attended a week long Next 
Level K9 Texas Workshop the second week of March.  The event was hosted by 
Prosper Independent School District and was lead by their K9 Officer and The 
National Narcotic Detector Dog Association, Inc. (NNDDA) Certifying Official 
Steven Antommarchi. The workshop involved over forty K9 teams from nine 
different states and included bomb detection dogs, narcotics only dogs (single 
purpose) and patrol dogs (dual purpose). Each area was instructed by a certified 
instructor that specialized in each area to improve each team on a one-on-one 
basis. During the workshop, most K9 teams certified through the national 
organization, The National Narcotic Detector Dog Associate, Incorporated 
(NNDDA).  During the event, Sgt. Causseaux and K9 partner, Chico, for the first 
time, certified as a dual purpose team so they can better serve and protect the 
citizens of Hickory Creek. 

For several months leading up to the event, Sgt. Causseaux and Chico have been 
training with Officer Antommarchi and have made significant improvements to 
obtain the dual purpose verification. Stg. Causseaux and Chico are part of a 
training group led by Officer Antommarchi that includes Frisco, Grapevine, Prosper, 
and Northeast Police Departments and Rockwall County SO. The training group 
meets weekly and continues to improve as a team. 

Sඏග. Cඉඝඛඛඍඉඝච ඉඖඌ Cඐඑඋ඗ Aගගඍඖඌ Nඍචග Lඍඞඍඔ K9 Tඍචඉඛ W඗කඓඛඐ඗඘ 



Page 6 

 

G඗එඖඏ ඗ඖ Vඉඋඉගඑ඗ඖ? 

On March 4, 2021 Hickory 
Creek resident Warren Fata 

celebrated his 100th 
birthday! Mr. Fata has called 
Hickory Creek his home for 
over twenty five years. Mr. 

Fata served in the Air Force 
and was a dedicated 

volunteer in our community. 
Mayor Clark presented Mr. 
Fata with a proclamation 

read at the Special Meeting 
of the Town Council on 

March 1. On behalf of the 
Town of Hickory Creek, 

Happy 100th Birthday, Mr. 
Fata! 

Hඑඋඓ඗කඡ 
Cකඍඍඓ 

Rඍඛඑඌඍඖග  
Cඍඔඍඊකඉගඍඛ  

100ගඐ  
Bඑකගඐඌඉඡ 
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Wඐඍඖ ඌ඗ ඡ඗ඝ ඖඍඍඌ ඉ ඘ඍකඕඑග? 

If you are doing any of the following projects, you DO need a 
permit: If you have any questions about the permitting process, 
please contact the Building Department at Town or call 
940.497.2528 ext 225. Applications and a copy of the Permit Fee 
Schedule are available on the Permits page of the towns website. Pක඗ඒඍඋගඛ 
ඛගඉකගඍඌ ඟඑගඐ඗ඝග ඉ ඊඝඑඔඌඑඖඏ ඘ඍකඕඑග ඉකඍ ඛඝඊඒඍඋග ග඗ ඌ඗ඝඊඔඍ ඘ඍකඕඑග ඎඍඍඛ. 
 

 Building a shed 

 Replacing a roof 

 Any project that makes structural changes to a building, such as adding a 
room 

 HVAC repairs 

 Electrical work 

 Replacing a water heater or any other plumbing work 

 Putting in a pool or spa 

 Outdoor kitchens and patio covers 

 Concrete work 

 Replacing a fence or changing its location, size, or material, building an 
addition or garage 

 Arbors and deck 

 Tree trimming and removal 

 Having a garage or estate sale 
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Hickory Creek provides a 30% senior discount on trash and recycling 
services for residents over 65. To get signed up, bring your trash bill and 
drivers license to Town Hall and let us know you’re eligible for the discount. 
The Town will contact Republic Services for your discount on future bills. 
Once your information has been submitted, there is no need to reapply each 
year.  Senior discounts previously applied for with Waste Management will 
carry over to Republic Services.  

Rඍ඘ඝඊඔඑඋ Sඍකඞඑඋඍඛ Sඍඖඑ඗ක Dඑඛඋ඗ඝඖග 

 
 

Hickory Creek Police 
Department is rolling out the 

Neighborhood Camera 
Initiative! 

In an effort to increase 
solvability and prioritize 

property crimes, Investigators 
are asking for Hickory Creek 
residents to let us know if you 

have cameras! 
By compiling a quick reference 
of cameras, Investigators can 

request video from 
homeowners quickly, before 
the retention period elapses. 

Lets get together and help out 
our friends, family, and 

neighbors. 

Neighborhood Camera Initiative 
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Spring is the perfect time to go through your house and get rid of unwanted items. If you 
want to hold a garage sale in Hickory Creek there are a few things to remember: 

 

 A permit is required. The permit fee is $5. Only two sales may be held at an address per 
year.  

 The sale may last for 3 consecutive days and may open at sunrise.  

 The only items that can be sold are the used personal property of the residents holding 
the sale. Items purchased for resale or made specifically to be sold at an occasional sale 
are prohibited. 

 A total of 5 signs may be placed out. All signs must display the address, dates and times 
of the sale, and the permit number. They may be no larger than 4 square feet, be posted 
on a wood or metal spike in the ground and must be placed on private property. Any 
signs found on public right-of-ways, attached to any other signs, posts, poles or traffic 
control devices, or that do not have a valid permit number 
will be removed. 

 Signs may be placed out 24 hours before the sale starts and 
all signs and sale items need to be picked back up the 
morning after the sale closes. 

 

If you have any questions about how to have a garage sale, 
please contact Code Enforcement at 940.497.2528 or pick up a 
copy of the Garage Sale Brochure at Town Hall.  

Gඉකඉඏඍ Sඉඔඍ Pඍකඕඑග 

Lඑඊකඉකඡ Cඉකඌ Rඍඑඕඊඝකඛඍඕඍඖග 

Looking for places to take the kids 
this summer? The Town of Hickory 
Creek offers our residents Denton 
and Lake Dallas library card 
reimbursements! The Town will 
reimburse residents up to $50 per 
household. To receive the refund, 
bring the receipt from the Denton or 
Lake Dallas Library and a copy of 
your drivers license with your Hickory 
Creek address (or a utility bill with 
your address) and we will send a 
check to you in the mail for 
reimbursement. 
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Eඉකඔඡ V඗ගඑඖඏ L඗උඉගඑ඗ඖඛ, Dඉගඍඛ ඉඖඌ Tඑඕඍඛ 

Corinth City Hall-3300 Corinth Parkway 76208 and Lake Dallas City Hall– 212 Maim Street 75065 

April 19-24  8:00 a.m.—5:00 p.m. 

April 25    11:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m. 

April 26-27    7:00 a.m.—7:00 p.m. 

 

Election Day Location, Day, and Times 

Hickory Creek Town Hall– 1075 Ronald Regan Avenue 75065 

May 1   7:00 a.m.—7:00 p.m. 

Hickory Creek residents will have the opportunity to vote in the Special Election regarding the Proposition– Reallocation of 
Sales & Use Taxes and the Lake Dallas ISD School Board. 

 

Residents will not vote to appoint Town Council due to the candidates being unopposed.   
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We’ll bet you’re ready for spring. We know we are! 
 

Now is the time to make sure your trees are just as prepared. Follow the phases of spring care 
below to boost tree nutrients and strength for a healthy growing season. 
 

Pඐඉඛඍ 1: Bඍඎ඗කඍ Wඉඞඑඖඏ ඟඑඖගඍක G඗඗ඌඊඡඍ 

Inspect your trees for signs of winter damage or disease while they are still bare. 

Prune dead, diseased or unsafe branches before spring growth. Waiting to prune in warmer 
weather may lead to an unwelcome spread of pests and diseases. 
 

Pඐඉඛඍ II: A Pකඍ-Bඔ඗඗ඕ Pකඍ඘ 

Remove fallen leaves, branches and waste from your landscape to set the stage for healthy 
growth. 

Feed your trees the nutrients they crave after winter. A slow release fertilizer helps trees defend 
against pests and diseases. 
 

Pඐඉඛඍ III: Dඝකඑඖඏ S඘කඑඖඏගඑඕඍ S඘ක඗ඝගඛ 

Plant new trees to maximize energy saving and property enhancing benefits. Before planting, 
make sure to secure an ideal growing spot. 

Add 2 to 4 inches of mulch around your trees to improve soil moisture and control weeds.  

From Davey Proven Solutions for a Growing World. 

S඘කඑඖඏ Tකඍඍ Cඉකඍ Cඐඍඋඓඔඑඛග: Pකඍ඘ඉකඍ එඖ 3 Pඐඉඛඍඛ 



Page 14 

After an emergency, you may need to survive on your own for several days. Being 
prepared means having your own food, water, and other supplies to last for several 
days. A disaster supplies kit is a collection of basic items your household may need in 
the event of an emergency. Make sure your emergency kit is stocked with the items on 
the checklist below. 

Emergency Preparedness: Basic Disaster Supply Kit 

 Water 

 Food (at least a three-day supply of non-perishable food) 

 Battery-powered or hand crank radop and a NOAA Weather Radio with tone alert 

 Flashlight 

 First aid kit 

 Extra Batteries 

 Whistle (to signal for help) 

 Dust mask (to help filter contaminated air) 

 Plastic sheeting and duct tape (to shelter in place) 

 Moist towelettes, garbage bags and plastic ties (for personal sanitation) 

 Wrench or pliers (to turn off utilities) 

 Manual can opener (for food) 

 Local maps 

 Cell phone with chargers and a backup battery 

 

Once you take a look at the basic items consider what unique needs your family might 
have, such as supplies for pets or seniors. 
 

Dඍඖග඗ඖ C඗ඝඖගඡ Aඔඍකග-Gඍග Sඑඏඖඍඌ 

Spring in Texas means unpredictable weather and we want our residents to be prepared! 
SMART Weather messages from Everbridge are automatically sent when the National Weather 
Service issues a severe weather warning message. To get signed up go to 
www.dentoncounty.com. You will need to set up a new account even if you have been 
previously signed up with CODERED. 
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C඗ඕඕඝඖඑගඡ  
Rඍඕඑඖඌඍකඛ 

B඗ඉග Rඉඕ඘ ຺  
Dඉඡ Uඛඍ Pඉඛඛඍඛ 

Aඖඑඕඉඔ 
Rඍඏඑඛගකඉගඑ඗ඖ 

Aඔඉකඕ  
Pඍකඕඑගඛ 

All commercial and residential alarm 
systems are required to register 
every January. First time residential 
alarm systems require a $50 
application fee. Renewals are free. 
Applications may be found online or 
at Town Hall.  

Residents are required to register all 
cats and dogs with  Animal Services. 
There is no charge to register but 
you must have a valid copy of their 
rabies vaccination certificate. 
Residents may register animals at  
the animal shelter, town hall or 
online. 

Boat ramp and day use passes for 
2021 can now be purchased or 
picked up at Town Hall, online or at 
pay stations located in Arrowhead, 
Point Vista, and Sycamore Bend. If 
you purchase the pass at the park 
pay station you will receive a receipt 
that requires you to stop by Town 
Hall during business hours to pick up 
a permanent sticker. If you purchase 
passes online, we send the pass to 
you in the mail. Hickory Creek 
residents receive a FREE day use 
pass but you must come by Town 
Hall to pick up the pass. Boat ramp 
passes for Hickory Creek residents 
are $25. Please place all passes in 
the front windshield by the inspection 
sticker so they may easily be seen 
by officers.  



 

Vඑඛඑග Y඗ඝක T඗ඟඖ Hඉඔඔ 
 

Parks & Recreation Board—Third Monday 

Planning & Zoning Commission—Third Tuesday  

Town Council—Fourth Monday  
 

Economic Development Corporation—Third Thursday 

 

Aඔඔ ඕඍඍගඑඖඏඛ ඊඍඏඑඖ ඉග 6:00 ඘ඕ 

Hඑඋඓ඗කඡ Cකඍඍඓ  

T඗ඟඖ Hඉඔඔ 
1075 Ronald Reagan 

Avenue 

940-497-2528 

Monday -  Thursday 

7:00 AM - 4:30 PM 

Friday 

7:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

P඗ඔඑඋඍ Dඍ඘ඉකගඕඍඖග 
1075 Ronald Reagan 

Avenue 

940-497-3520 

Police/Fire Emergency 911 

Non Emergency  

940-349-1600 

U඘උ඗ඕඑඖඏ T඗ඟඖ Cඔ඗ඛඝකඍඛ 
Monday, May 31 Memorial Day 

Monday, July 5 Independence Day Observed 

Hඑඋඓ඗කඡ Cකඍඍඓ  

Aඖඑඕඉඔ Sඐඍඔගඍක 
970 Main Street 

940-349-1600 

Monday - Thursday 

6:00 AM - 3:30 PM 

Friday 

6:00 AM -10:00 AM 

Saturday -  Sunday* 

9:00 AM -  1:00 PM 

 

*F඗ක ඉඌ඗඘ගඑ඗ඖඛ ඗ඖඔඡ 


